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MEDIA STATEMENT
From the Chief Executive Officer, Huon Valley Council
Monday 28 April 2025

Recently, the Huon Valley Council requested that election candidate Mr Peter George’s team remove a campaign billboard from the Huon Highway at Castle Forbes Bay. 

At the time, council officers, acting in good faith investigated the sign in response to public complaints and found the signage did not comply with exemption provisions for electoral signage under the Statewide Tasmanian Planning Scheme. Mr George’s team, and subsequently the billboard property owner, was asked to remove the sign.  

An internal review of this compliance action was undertaken today which found Tasmanian State Planning Office guidance stating that billboards with existing planning approval are not required to meet the new electoral signage provisions. As a result, our request for removal was made in error. 

I contacted Mr George and his team immediately to explain the circumstances and offered my sincere apologies. I can confirm that the billboard will be reinstated today. 

I want to assure the community that the removal of the sign was not a politically motivated action. Our officers acted in good faith and based on the information available to them at the time to comply with the Statewide Tasmanian Planning Scheme. 

I acknowledge this mistake, and in line with our values of integrity and continuous improvement, we will implement internal process changes to ensure similar errors do not occur in future.  

As CEO, I extend a public apology to Mr George for any inconvenience this has caused. 

For all media enquiries – contact:
Siobhan Coughlan
Communications & Media
Huon Valley Council
communications@huonvalley.tas.gov.au
(03) 6264 0397
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